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Principal’s News                                          Tuesday 6 August 2019 
 
 

Happy Education Week everyone! 

The theme for Education Week this year is “Every student, every voice”.  It celebrates more than students 

just having a say, it’s about students and schools valuing perspectives, being respectful of everyone and 

being partners in their learning journeys. Teachers and students providing quality feedback on student’s 

learning and where to next, is a focus at Broulee PS and something we value greatly. 

Education Week is a fantastic opportunity to celebrate what makes Broulee PS a great place to learn. It is 

easy to highlight the wonderful programs and opportunities we offer our students. Examples of this are our 

upcoming whole school performance “Broulee on the Box”, the Southern Stars dancers, targeted whole 

school Mindfulness lessons, STEM learning and MathsBurst programs. However, what sets us up as great are 

the dedicated parent body and school staff.  

Thank you to all the parents who continue to help out in classrooms, with transport (like the Southern Stars 

parents who are taking their children to a second rehearsal in Wollongong today), on Mother’s and Father’s 

day breakfasts, at discos and all school events. Without you, many of these wonderful opportunities would 

become very hard to offer. 

Thank you to our school staff. Our students have such great opportunities because the staff of Broulee PS put 

them first. Our office staff, SLSOs, general assistant, cleaner and, of course, teachers, all go above and 

beyond to ensure every student is known, valued and cared for. Without their dedication, initiative and often 

long hours, these opportunities wouldn’t exist. 

On Thursday we will be hosting our open classrooms and Education Week assembly. This is a great 

opportunity for you and your family to see the terrific learning that has been taking place in your children’s 

classroom and discuss with them some of the learning they are very proud of.  

Classrooms will be open from 12:30 until 1:10pm. At recess time parents and family are welcome to play 

with your child while waiting for assembly. 

Our Education Week assembly will start at 1:40pm, where teachers will present 4 education week awards to 

students from their class that have demonstrated the school’s core values of Fair, Inclusive, Safe and Honest.   

After assembly the children will return to class and you are welcome to catch up with other parents and wait 

in our school grounds until the school day ends at 2:50pm. We look forward to sharing this celebration of our 

students with you. 
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Term 3 Week 2 

Stage 1 Jasmyn 

Stage 2 Liam 

Stage 3 Stella 

Regional Athletics 

Congratulations to our Athletics team who represented the school with such pride and sportsmanship last 

Friday. We have not received the official results yet but will have more on the Athletics carnival next week.  

 

Interschool Snowsports 

In the first week of this term we had two students compete in the 

Interschool’s snowsports competition. Well done to Felix and Flynn who 

competed against some very talented snowboarders in snowboard cross and 

giant slalom.  

 

 

Quote for the week: 

I know I have used this in the past but I feel it embodies what we promote at Broulee PS and is important for 

education week. It is a quote from Malala Yousafzai, a young girl was attacked for speaking out about girl’s 

right to receive an education.  

“Let us make our future now, and let us make our dreams tomorrow's reality.” 

This Thursday’s assembly at 1.40 pm will be led by 6D.  All families are welcome to attend. 
 

Matthew Rose  
Principal 

 
Upcoming events: 
 Mon 5 Aug – Fri 9 Aug – Education Week 

 Thu 8 Aug – Education Week Open Classrooms – 12:30 – 1:10pm 

 Thu 8 Aug – P&C Meeting – 7pm 

 Wed 21 – Sun 25 Aug – Southern Stars Performers 

 Fri 23 Aug – Southern Stars Spectators 

 Fri 23 Aug – K-2 Book Week Parade – 11:45am 

 Fri 30 Aug – P&C Father’s Day Breakfast – 7:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Weekly Class Awards 

 

 FISH:  Fair  Inclusive  Safe  Honest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following students will receive a bronze or silver award at this week’s assembly on 

Thursday. Students receive a Bronze Award once they have received two Class Merit Awards 

and a Silver Award once they have received four Class Merit Awards.  

Bronze Award Jessica Jones 
 

Silver Awards Jasper Hopkins Anna du Toit Elijah Downes 

Max White Sebastian  Amelia Hicks Charlotte Gray 

Ruby Bell Jordan Hatcher Lenny Lassau Lulu  

Indi Retallick George Colebrook Kaitlyn Hart Demi Sullivan 

Hallie Hart Jade Turner Riley Beby  

  Class Awards                  Term 3 Week 2 

6D Charlie Samsa     Seleenah Kingston     Macie Bos     Otto O’Connell 

5/6H Logan Cross     Riley Beby     Jessica Jones     Riley Campbell 

5/6W To be printed next week 

4/5J Brendan Wallace     Sienna Paul     Riley Newell     Charlie Tomkins 

4H Tristan Heinemann    Sonny Carriage     Jade Berry    Anna du Toit 

4M Demi Sullivan     Elliot Hague     Isaac Floreani     Seeahla Kingston 

3B Max White     Sebastian     Amelia Hicks     Charlotte Gray 

3E Heidi Flavell     Tara Padman     Hallie Hart     Jade Turner 

2F Eva Marks     Lenny Lassau     Flynn Hough 

2S Louis Reichinger     Elijah Downes     Ryder McDonnell 

1E Trinity Van Luin     Ebony Berry     Ayla Smith 

1L Esme Conolan     Harry Baggs     Lilly Hogan 

K/1W Lulu    Indi Retallick     George Colebrook 

KD Ruby Bell     Jordan Hatcher 

KE Lucas Heinemann     Eden Campbell     Kaitlyn Hart 



Awards Presented Term 3 Week 2 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dylan Walsh, Jay Sturgiss 

and Esme Conolan 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

K-2 Silver Stars 

Jasmyn Cooper, 

Sam Burke,  

Declan 

Adara Robertson, 

Charley Proksch, 

Lochlan Cole, 

Charlie Van Eyk 

 

Year 3-6 Silver Stars 

Laila Pratt, Logan Cross, Caitlin 

Seidel, Katie McDonald,  

Charley Taylor, Blake Russell, 

Charlie Jonas, Edwina Whitelaw,  

Hugo Irving, Tayla Colebrook 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations 

to our Junior 

Boys Athletics 

Age Champion 

Jacob Borg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENVIRO TED 

1L will be looking after 

Enviro Ted for the week 

because their 

designated area to keep 

clean was judged the 

cleanest by the Enviro 

Warriors team. 



K-2 Book Week Parade 

Students in Kindergarten, Year 1 and 

Year 2 are asked to dress up as a book 

character on Friday 23 August to 

celebrate Book Week. Parents and 

caregivers are invited to come and 

watch the parade at 11:45am in the hall. 

If you have any questions, please see 

your child's teacher. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Premier's Reading Challenge 
 

The Premier's Reading Challenge is ending soon - but there is still time to enter! 

All online student reading records need to be completed by 30 August 2019.  
 

K-2 students will complete their challenge in class. Students in Years 3-6 must 

read 20 books, comprising 15 PRC books and 5 personal choice books. Books must 

be from the Years 3-9 booklist.  
 

Parents, you can assist your child to borrow books from the school or local 

library. You may already have some of the prescribed PRC books at home. With 

Book Week coming up, it is the perfect time to get reading! Help your child to 

add books to their student reading record via the DET student portal 

https://student.det.nsw.edu.au under "Premier's Reading Challenge" in the 

"Learning" tab. Happy Reading!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Stickers 

Harry Roberts, Charlotte Gray, Jasper Hopkins, Ruby Bell, 

Anjali Fraser, Malcolm Crooke, Ivy Jenner, Sonny Carriage, 

Sebastian, Zara McCarthy, Jesse Ladmore, Lulu,  

Cameron Jenner, Alli Gonzalez, Anna Johnson,  

Adara Robertson, Indi Retallick, Ellie Cook,  

Ryder Macintyre, Julien Dunne, Lochlan Cole,  

Audrey Knobel, Bailey Tilyard, Hugo Mitchell,  

Django Dolphin. 

 

https://student.det.nsw.edu.au/


SOUTHERN STARS SPECTATORS 
 

Southern Stars is fast approaching.  The performance brings together more than 

2,500 students from across NSW, including students from Broulee PS, Batemans 

Bay HS and Moruya HS.   
 

As part of our Performing Arts appreciation, we have organised an excursion for 

students in Year 3 to 6 to watch their peers participate in this year’s “Come 

Alive” performance at the WIN Entertainment Centre, Wollongong on Friday 23 

August. 
 

The cost of attending the performance is now $50 and not $67 as previously 

advised.  This is a fantastic opportunity for students to see their fellow class 

members and friends perform.  Mrs Parker and I are very excited to be 

attending this spectacle.  
 

The permission note has been sent out on the App.  If your child would like to 

attend, please return the permission note and $50 ASAP to the Front Office.  

We have a limited number of seats still available. 
 

If you have already returned a permission note with the $67 payment, the 

Office will be in contact with you regards the overpayment. 
 

Cherie Enright 

Organising Teacher 

 

Photos From Last Term's Book Swap 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



South Coast AFL Gala Day 
 

On Tuesday, the 30th of July, 18 students from Years 5 & 6 represented 

Broulee PS at the South Coast Gala Day of the Tony Lockett Shield PSSA 

AFL Knockout Competition. The team consisted of 18 students, 12 boys and 6 

girls, most who have little or no experience playing Australian Rules Football.  

 

During the day we played 4 matches against Merimbula PS, Bermagui PS, 

Tathra PS and Narooma PS. Our team played outstandingly well in all matches 

and won all of them! Broulee then played Merimbula PS in the Final and 

comfortably won the game to advance to the next round of the competition.  

 

The next game has yet to be confirmed, as we are waiting on another gala day 

to be held. The Broulee PS team will play the winners of this competition. 

Thank you to all the parents and family members who came to watch and 

support our team. A huge congratulations to all the students who represented 

our school. Your attitude, effort, fair play and skills were very, very 

impressive!! 

 

Mr Enright 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Kindergarten 2020 

Enrolment forms for children starting Kindergarten next year can be 

collected from the front office.   

If you are unsure whether you are in the school zone area, please follow 

the link below to find out. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder 

Save the date - Broulee on the Box! 

Wednesday 25 & Thursday 26 September 
 

We have brought back the school concert! 

We are putting on a show for you all so we hope you all can attend! 

 

There will be quite a variety of performances - singing, dancing, drama - 

we have it all to entertain you! 

 

Both classes within each grade are practising the same performance and 

each class will perform on one night. These performances will be 

confirmed as soon as possible. 

 

As you can imagine a lot of organisation lies behind putting on a whole 

school concert, so be prepared for some notes from your class teacher! 

 

Fun times ahead! 

 

 

P&C News 

 
A reminder to all parents and carers that a P&C meeting will be on this 

Thursday 8 August from 7pm in the school staffroom.  All are welcome to 

attend. 

 

 

 

A reminder that our P&C Father’s Day Breakfast is on at 7:30am Friday 

30 August 2019. There is no cost for this breakfast, however a donation 

on the day would be appreciated.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder


Community News 

 


